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Town Council Meetings 2019/20
All Town Council meetings are open to 
the public. Questions must be submitted 
ten days in advance of a meeting.

All meetings from 6.30pm

Mon  9th September	
Mon 14th October	
Mon 11th November
Mon	 9th December	
Mon 13th January	
Mon	 10th February	
Mon	 9th March
Mon	 20th April	
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Fun4All in Hackworth Park!
Shildon Town Council and its partners will be hosting the Fun4All 2019 
Partnership Event in Hackworth Park on Saturday, 3rd August from 11am – 
3pm. Lots of fun and free activities for the whole family to enjoy.   
For further information about the event please contact Shildon Town 
Council on 01388 772563 or email council@shildon.gov.uk.

VOTE FOR HACKWORTH PARK!
UK’s Best Park is an annual award run by Fields in Trust, 
an Independent charity with over 90 years’ experience 
protecting parks and green spaces. Hackworth Park is 
one of over 360 parks and green spaces across the UK 
nominated for the award.  Visit fieldsintrust.org and vote 
for Hackworth Park by noon on Monday, 19th August.

Useful Contacts
Shildon Town Council:
01388 772563

Shildon Civic Hall:
01388 772902

Shildon Alive Community Hub:
01388 417600

Durham County Council Customer 
Services: 03000 26 00 00

Streetscene, Highways & Street 
Lighting Enquiries: 03000 26 10 00

Benefit Enquiries: 03000 26 20 00

Council Tax Enquiries: 
03000 26 40 00

Social Care Direct/Children’s First 
Contact Service: 03000 26 79 79

@durhamcouncil

@DurhamCouncil

/user/DurhamCouncil

Council Office Address: 
Shildon Town Council, 
Council Offices, 
Civic Hall Square, 
Shildon, County Durham, DL4 1AH

@shildontowncouncil

@shildontowncouncil

@shildonCouncil



Who are your representatives?

Mrs T Bellas
Phone: 01388 772563
Email: t.bellas@shildon.gov.uk

Durham County Council
Shildon & Dene Valley Ward

Shildon Town Council

Sunnydale Ward

Thickley Ward

Byerley Ward

Town Clerk

Published by Shildon Town Council

1st Shildon BP Senior Scouts have completed 
a two-day hike in the North Yorkshire Moors, 
achieving their Venture Badge and Silver 
Duke of Edinburgh award. One Scout also 
achieved his 1st Class Badge, hiking for one 
day in the North Yorkshire Moors. Well done 
to all!

Shildon Scouts hike 
across North Yorkshire 
Moors

Allan Walker
01388 775130 ��| allan.walker@shildon.gov.uk

Andrew Farlow
01388 607618 | andrew.farlow@shildon.gov.uk  

Daniel Childs
07465 436066 | daniel.childs@shildon.gov.uk

James Graham
07407 693159

Kelly Ambrosini
07866 255051 | kelly.ambrosini@shildon.gov.uk

Rachael Anderson
01388 778314 | rachael.anderson@shildon.gov.uk

Peter Quinn
01388 775741 | 07895 184341 
peterquinn1951@gmail.com

Shirley Quinn
01388 775741 | 07891 131402
shirley.quinn@durham.gov.uk

Hannah Hanratty
07805 791008 | hannah.hanratty@shildon.gov.uk

Luan Deakin
01388  773006 | luan.deakin@shildon.gov.uk 

Lesley Butterworth
01388 227275 | lesley.butterworth@shildon.gov.uk 

David James Reynolds
07967 202583 | dave.reynolds@shildon.gov.uk

Garry Huntington
01388 773225 | garry.huntington@durham.gov.uk

Len Cockfield
01388 773211 | lenandkath@gmail.com 

Dorothy Louise Mather
07525 859259 | louise.mather@shildon.gov.uk 

Daniel Andrew Anderson
01388 774743 | daniel.anderson@shildon.gov.uk

Samantha Townsend
07393 359878 | samantha.townsend@shildon.gov.uk 

Brian Stephens
01388 773168 ��| brian.stephens@durham.gov.uk 

Shirley Quinn
01388 775741 | 07891 131402
shirley.quinn@durham.gov.uk

Garry Huntington
01388 773225 | garry.huntington@durham.gov.uk

Sunnydale & Byerley Ward
All Meetings take place on Wednesdays

6.30pm - 7.30pm 

21st August, Shildon Civic Hall
18th September, Shildon Civic Hall
16th October, Council Chambers

Thickley Ward
All Meetings take place on Wednesdays

6.30pm - 7.30pm

7th August, Chestnut Close Community Centre
4th September, Chestnut Close

2nd October, Chestnut Close
30th October, Chestnut Close

SCYPAN Awards to celebrate young Shildonians
The SCYPAN Children and Young People’s 
Awards Ceremony is a way to reward the 
exceptional achievements of Shildon’s children 
and young people which often goes unseen and 
unrewarded. The SCYPAN Awards is now open 
for nominations.  Forms can be downloaded 
from the Town council’s website at www.shildon.
gov.uk/scypan, email council@shildon.gov.uk or 
phone 01388 772563.
To get involved, you can nominate a child or 
young person under one of the categories listed;
Performing Arts Award; Creative Arts Award; 
Henry Nicholson ‘Can do’ Award; Sports or 
Physical Activity Award; Young Persons Choice 
Award; Community Champion Award; ‘Chloe 
Clark Special Achievement & Recognition’ 
Award; Schools Awards.
The 2019 Awards have been made possible by 
generous financial support from Livin through 
their grant funding programme along with 
financial support from County Councillor Garry 
Huntington and Shildon Town Council.  Trophies 
for the Awards have been funded by the former 
Community Safety Group. The closing date for applications is Friday 11th October 2019.
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Wednesday21st August2019

10am - 2pm

Jubilee Fields, 

Shildon fun for all
the family!!

ALL WELCOME, FREE ENTRY

Tombola

Bingo

Animals
StallsFace Painting

Craft Activities

Soft play

Citizens Advice Sessions

All Sessions take place on Wednesdays
10am - 1pm

7th August
21st August

4th September
18th September

Shildon Town Council
Civic Hall Square, Shildon DL4 1AH

Ready... Steady... PLAY! ‘Fantastic & Strange’ Exhibition 2019
Thank you Shildon, for making this year’s Greenfield 
Community College’s ‘Fantastic & Strange’ Art 
Exhibition 2019 a great success. 
The work on display included Greenfield Community 
College GCSE submissions and project artwork 
completed during the Year 5 inset days for students 
attending Timothy Hackworth, Thornhill and St 
John’s Primary Schools and Prince Bishops, 
Coundon Grange.
We would all like to extend our thanks to Ms. Laura 
Peaker, Subject Leader, Visual Art, Greenfield 
Community College for her dedication and 
enthusiasm, these attributes support and encourage 
the students to produce this professional exhibition 
each year, keep up the fantastic work.
We were again treated to an inspiring range of 
artwork including, multimedia, textiles and creative 
drawing and painting, sculpture and accomplished 
photography.
The Town Mayor, Councillor Peter Quinn was on 
hand to thank all who produced artwork for the 
exhibition and spoke to children involved from the 
Shildon Primary Schools who were given access to 
the exhibition before it opened for public viewing.

The Town Council was successful in an application for Section 106 Funding from Durham County Council for the 
refurbishment of the under 5’s and under 12’s play area together with  play equipment to be added to  the teen area 
and the provision of a’ hub’ facility  within Hackworth Park, Shildon.
Following extensive consultation with children and families, the under 5’s/12’s play area was re-opened on 18th July 
by the Town Mayor, Councillor Peter Quinn and Shirley Quinn and was attend by local children and Councillors.   
Throughout the day many local nurseries and groups visited the area and enjoyed the facilities.   The Tennis Court 
area is now open for residents to enjoy, so why not give it a try!



For tickets call  01388 772902
Restaurant open between 6-9pm, Monday - Saturday offering an extensive menu, 
with traditional roast lunches served each Sunday from midday - 2pm. 
Please see website for more information www.shildoncivichall.co.uk
 

The Civic Hall is available for Weddings, Birthday Parties, 
Christenings and other private functions. Please call for further information.


